
MINUTES

BOARD MEETING
SOUTH BAY COMMUNITY CENTER BOARD MEETING
3/18/2021
Attendees:

Billy, Chuck, Cherrie, Christina, Gary, Jill, Bob, Richard, Elaine
Call to order:   8:07 AM
Approval of agenda:    Motion to accept Agenda:  Approved Unanimous.
Approval of Minutes   1st:   Elaine Watson    2nd: Jill DuBois 
Motion to approve meeting minutes:  Approved Unanimous.
Financial Report:   
Christina discussed the submitted financial report.
Noted one large deposit had been returned to the client.
Discussed developing a new budget for moving forward and planning purposes.

Chuck stated he paid $828 for the monthly insurance premium out of his pocket because the bill was due, he should be reimbursed from the community center.
Christina estimated April bills may be approximately $3,500.
Christina discussed projecting cash flow.  Will develop a budget for review at the next Executive Committee meeting.  She will include budget and format ideas from other organizations.

Discussion:  In the future we will need multiple sources of income.

Only $550/mo coming in right now from office rentals.
Motion: Bob submitted to accept the financial report:   Motion Approved Unanimous
ONGOING BUSINESS
1. Building Maintenance:   Fire Protection Inspection Report  (Chuck).
Discussed that the initial proposal for $991 is now moot as the repairs have been completed by the Board.  The second proposal for $441 is for the actual test and report.

Motion made to accept the inspection/test proposal and contract Mid Coast Fire to conduct the work.  1st: Bob Rice, 2nd Gary,   Motion approved Unanimous.
ACTION:  Chuck to contact Mid Coast Fire to set up the inspection date and time.

2. Insurance Premium Competitive Quotes:   (Chuck)
Still calling around, nothing to report back yet.
3. SBCC Sign Update Report:   (Christina)  
Christina provided additional information regarding Visit Los Osos and their consideration to assist with our sign update.

She believes Visit Los Osos desires to hear our ideas first and then respond/modify/make suggestions for moving forward.
Visit Los Osos does receive bed taxes to support and fund their work.
Christina suggested we consider what we would like the new sign to look like.

Gary discussed the digital board that Rotary had previewed, but expensive, approximately $20K

Power is available at the intersection for traffic control.  Getting a circuit extension to our sign most likely would require significant design, paperwork, and cost through the County.
At a minimum, the existing sign needs new plastic back panels with tracks for the letters and new letters.
Any sign improvements will most likely require county approval and permitting.
Easiest from permitting perspective if we use the existing base, frame, and simply upgrade the sign itself with new parts.  However, we request for the best possible sign to start.
Gary noted the existing sign was designed to have power.  (Currently solar power only)
Suggestion made to consider making a community solicitation for sign design ideas.
Visit Los Osos: 

· Receives grant funds to support tourism which could support chamber of commerce as well.
· Advertises events.
The existing sign is visible both coming and going on LOVR, high visibility makes it valuable.
Christina noted that if we do take advantage of Visit Los Osos assistance, the sign would become dual purpose; both promoting the community center and promoting tourism.  Make sure that this dual purpose is acceptable to the Board prior to contacting Visit Los Osos.  No disagreement reflected from the Board on this dual purpose concept.

4. Tax Exempt Application Status Report:   (Elaine, Chuck, Billy, Bob)
Billy sent out this morning the latest version to everyone for one last review

Richard asked if it does include everything?  Yes, all encompassed within one pdf.

ACTION:  Everyone to respond to Billy directly, by next Thursday, March 25th with yea or nay or other constructive comments.
NEW BUSINESS:
1. County reduction to Red tier, effective March 3rd:
Billy would like to bring in a Tai Chi class,  10 – 11 on Fridays
Confirmed will use precautions, mask, sanitize, distance, etc in compliance with County guidelines for fitness.
Also proposed consideration of yoga and stretch classes.
Noted timing limitation to coordinate around other building uses.

Billy noted that both he and Bob had received emails again in March from the EOC approving the dance and fitness type activities.

Suggestion made to form a sub-committee to help screen new classes.
Committee volunteers:    Gary, Christina, and Elaine.

Cherrie expressed hope that we get along.
Bob started to submit a motion to allow classes.  Richard interjected and stopped submission of a motion.
Jill remarked we have adapted to ups and downs in past, we have worked hard and made things work in past.  We need to make this work to help the SBCC survive.
Elaine stated we need to be on same page, we need to know who and what is happening.

Christina looking online noted allowable activities which may be applicable for implementation within the SBCC:  1) gym/fitness,  2) music without audience, 3) essential services, and 4) children in youth services; all allowed in the red tier.  Total 46 activities are listed, but these four seem to be concurrent with SBCC mission.
Motion:  Christina submitted the following motion:

Upon receipt of email acceptance from the County and implementation by the SBCC of County guidelines, including signed release of liabilities for all attendees, to accept applications for new activities   1) gym/fitness, 2) music without an audience, and 3) children in youth services, and allow conducting of sessions/classes.  Reassessments, if required, will be made at future tier level changes.


2nd   by Gary


Aye:
Christina, Gary, Elaine, Cherrie, Billy, Bob, and Jill
Nay:
Richard and Chuck
Motion Approved.


Billy handed over $100 to Chuck for rent by his group.
Christina read from the County website guidelines related to Music:  All musicians using instruments which prevent use of masks should be a minimum of 8 ft apart or have plexiglass barriers.   Wind and brass instruments should be separated.
Jill noted the fitness classes do not involve equipment, just people bringing personal mats.

We are not a gym, not becoming a gym, just using space for these classes.
ACTION:  Resend email to county requesting confirmation of authorization for use of the space for the above-mentioned activities, include approval for county guided restrictions for the four activities.  Based on their guidelines of less than 10% of capacity within the room.  

Motion  Richard submitted the following motion:

No unilateral use of building by one director without informing the Board and receiving Board approval in advance.

2nd by Billy
Motion approved Unanimous.
Christina reading from the County website noted that Self Certification is required.
This appears to be a single page form, needs to be done.  
ACTION:  Christina proposed the sub-committee to establish self certification protocol and implementation.

Will need to have applications, liability forms, signage, protocols, etc.
2. Fundraising:
Jill suggested we outreach about classes.  This will be the next step.
Billy’s fundraising letter remains on hold.
Cannot raise money as a non profit

This is the time to establish parameters for events once we are allowed to open.
Richard would like to put on the rummage sale when allowed.

Question raised:  What is the next big event, $5K to 10K.
Christina raised the idea to consider being a host to an offsite event, work with Chamber, Kiwanis, or others.
Perhaps consider renting this space for functions streaming a video from the center rather than their garage.
Consider idea of a new “friends of” non-profit for a quicker turn around.
Duality:   one non-profit runs the center and the other non-profit (Friends of) is to pull in money.

Noted again that ‘Re-application’ takes longer than submitting an entirely new application.  Further, the new Friends Of application becomes retroactive on day-one.

Can have dual status.

ACTION:  Put on next agenda, status report next month.
‘Go Fund Me’ Option:  Discussion of previous proposal for a ‘go-fund me’ account to pay for new stage curtains.  Richard inquired what we would say if someone wanted a receipt for tax purposes.  Christina discussed being clear and we could return any money as requested and still be ahead.  Billy will re-initiate his Go Fund Me application and see if it gets accepted.

3. Preparations for April officer elections

Nominations and voting occur during the April meeting, new officers assume positions in May.
4.    State Parks offer of Timber for Retaining Wall
Bob reported meeting with County Parks and looking at the pier timber offered.  Photos of the timbers, treated 4” x 12” x 20 ft long were passed around.  
Noted that the County will need to authorize retaining wall improvements before beginning.
ACTION:  Bob to continue paperwork for County authorization.
Motion – Bob submitted a motion that the Board utilize the free pier timbers offered by County Parks, in lieu of block which would be expensive.  
Subsequent discussion included need to ask the County about trimming the tree hanging over the back of the building.  This is typically a fire concern for the Fire Department.
SBCC ACTIVITIES REPORT:
Folk Dancing Report:   (Billy) 


The dancers collected and turned over $101 to SBCC for space rent.

Billy reports typically about 12 people, within the 10% allowance.
ORGANIZATION REPORTS:

1. People Helping People Report:  Richard Margetson
Rummage sale – waiting for County tier clearance.
Awards dinner – not held, hoping for October this year.


Recipients selected for 2020 will all be essential workers. 

Hoping put on the Needs and Wishes event in December.
Scholar 
2. Rotary Report:  Gary Dove
Working with MBHS to give out student scholarships.
Also helping students going to vocational/trade schools as well.

E-cycle – hope to have again in the next few months.
3. Chamber of Commerce Report:  Christina
Gearing up for first event-ish,  a makers market, hosted in parking lot.
The Chamber brought on a Cal Poly intern for 10 weeks, from school of Parks and Rec Mgmt. program.  She works 40 hrs/week for 10 weeks.  Goal is to learn event administration.  Christina asked if we could have any projects to work together.  Inquired if bringing out the previous music event planning information would be a good project for her to develop into a business plan.
ACTION:  Bob to forward past information to share for development of an example business plan for a music event.
4. Kiwani’s report:  
Also working with MBHS – contributing awards to students.

Looking at how to do a drive thru BBQ for the Middle School.
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER:
Janet from LOCAC – looking for areas to hold elections in May.  Wants to use the front patio.

General consensus is positive, no objections from the Board.
Meeting adjourned:  10:07  
Next meeting:             April 15, 2021
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